ROGER BRESKE

STATE SENATOR

Capitol Address: 12th District Home Address:
State Capitol, South Wing 8800 Hwy. 29
P.O. Box 7882 Eland, W1 54427
Madison, W1 53707-7882 (715) 454-6575
(608) 266-2509

Toll Free:
1 (800) 334-8773

E-Mail Address:

Sen.Breske@legis.state.wi.us

Statement from Senator Breske on SB28
March 19, 2008

“I worked with Joe Hovel from Partners in Forestry for five long years to get this legislation put
in place. Joe took notice of a loophole in the one and two family dwelling building codes that
would not allow homes to be built with locally sawn, un-graded lumber.”

“Joe and I also worked with Terry Mace from the Department of Natural Resources to craft
Senate Bill 28. Terry testified that this local lumber is likely of higher quality and strength than
the graded boards. We also spoke with Robert Govett at the University of Wisconsin — Stevens
Point to confirm our information. It was with Mr. Mace’s and Mr. Govett’s help that we crafted
the Assembly amendment to the bill which requires education and testing in order for a miller to
certify the lumber they saw. The Wisconsin Builders Association expressed concerns when the
Assembly considered the bill and this amendment appeased those issues”.

“I am very pleased to see this bill get to the Governor. Senate Bill 28 was introduced on
February 7, 2007 — at the very beginning of the session — and finally passed on the last day of the
2007-2008 legislative session. It is a simple, common sense proposal that should have been law
a long time ago”.

“I have not yet confirmed with the Governor when or where the bill signing will take place, but
there is no doubt that Joe and I will be there at his side when it happens.”



